
November 21, 2016 
By email to: robin.brigode@pima.gov. 
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, Pima County 
130 W Congress St., 11th floor 
Tucson, AZ 85701 

Helen H. Northrop 
1951 N El Moraga Dr. 

Tucson, AZ 85745 

re: P16SA00011 Moussa-N Enclave Place Hillside Development Zone (HDZ) Special Use Permit 
& P1200-125 The Enclave at Gates Pass (Lot 9) Plat Note Waiver. 

Dear Board of Supervisors, 

Please accept the attached photos as an addendum to my earlier letter. They illustrate the nature of 
this ridge as a Level 1 protected ridge. 

The Pima County Code states at18.61.042(A1): "The board of supervisors may grant a special use 
permit for development within the protected area of a level one protected peak or ridge when such 
development can be proven by the developer to serve a need that outweighs the need for the 
restrictions of Section 18.61.041 (A)" . Section 18.61.040 (A2a) says "No permit shall be issued that: 
is contrary to the purpose and intent of this chapter". 

Photo 1 refers to the Code 18.61.040 (C1): "A level one peak or ridge has communitywide viewshed 
significance". The photo shows a view from Ironwood Hill, with the proposed house marked on 
the ridge. The ridge is visible from most of the area to its north and the community at large. 

Photo 2 was taken from Feliz Paseos Park, to show that the proposed building would be noticeably 
visible from a public open space area. 

Photo 3 shows the view from the north of the ridge, illustrating the proposed building's effect on 
the neighborhood viewshed, privacy, and the value of properties purchased for their proximity to 
protected land. 

At 18.61.042(A2c), the Code states that "No permit shall be issued that: Allows a use that 
substantially injures the use of adjacent property conforming to the restrictions of this chapter." 

Photo 4 shows the property directly under the proposed building. Note that the rock is fractured 
and fissured, susceptible to rockfall and increased runoff from building on the ridgeline. During a 
storm, the runoff down the hill is quite substantial and while all the homeowners on the north of the 
ridge have installed various means of dealing with it, any changes to rock and fissures caused by 
construction could result in changes in the water's path, resulting in damage below. This should also 
be a concern in placing a septic system on the ridge. 

We believe that this proposed building has not been proven to "serve a need that outweighs the need 
for the restrictions of Section 18.61.041 (A)" and that it is a project that "substantially injures the use 
of adjacent property". 

£~ 
Helen H. Northrop L 
1951 N El Moraga 6r. 
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